State of Wisconsin DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 2984 Shawano Avenue Green Bay WI 54313-6727

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



March 26, 2019

Village of Fox Crossing Attn: George Dearborn 2000 Municipal Drive Neenah WI 54956

Via Email: gdearborn@foxcrossingwi.gov

Subject:

TMDL Implementation Plan

FIN:

31111

Dear Mr. Dearborn:

The Department has conducted a review of the TMDL Implementation Plan submitted by the Village via the Departments water e-permitting system on November 16, 2018. Based on the information submitted, the Department is in concurrence that the Village has submitted a written plan that describes how the permittee will make progress toward achieving TMDL compliance as required in Section 1.5.4.5 of WPDES Permit No. WI-S0500075-02. This concurrence is only valid for the term of WPDES Permit No. WI-S0500075-03 (issuance pending). Please note that implementation may not be entirely dependent on receipt of grant funding and/or cost share.

Please call me at 920-662-5461 or email Amy.Minser@wisconsin.gov if you have any questions. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Amy Minser, PE Storm Water Engineer

Cc: Sue Larson, DNR